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A  MESSAGE  FROM  THE  PRINCIPAL… 
Dear Community, 

I trust you have all settled into Term 4 well and everyone is thriving in their home, school or workplace. A 
successful and happy life is all about relationships. As people we are ‘wired’ to connect with others, be 
their family, friends or simply acquaintances. When we authentically connect we thrive and life has 
meaning. 

I am excited to return to SMMPS and reconnect with my colleagues, students and families of our 

school. Our school is a wonderful place where we have the opportunity to connect and flourish with 
each other. The relationships we have with each other can be very rewarding and satisfying, and 
support us in coming to know ourselves and each other. 

We are in a privileged position. I value the opportunity to come to work each day, recognising all that 
is afforded to me. I value the opportunity I have to make a difference in the life of other people. This is 

particularly so in the life of children, perhaps our most valuable asset, as children are the future of our 
society and planet. We have an immense responsibility.  

Let us continue to work together to ensure our kids have a great life. The older I get the more 
passionate and committed I become in wanting the best for our kids. Having three beautiful 
grandchildren, causes me to reflect. I remember how busy I was when I had my own kids. However, my 

grandchildren get my full attention. We can’t afford to lose those moments of wonder.  

I want your children to have a happy time here at our school. I will continue to work with determination 
for their happiness.
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I come back to you full of excitement for the new learnings I have gained in Amsterdam. I was 
privileged to have spent two weeks of intensive study at VU University in Amsterdam.  

Whilst the program was taxing (and certainly not a junket), I have gained many new 
understandings and appreciations of people, cultures and religions. I trust this program will 
support me in working with our community in making a difference. 

The program I undertook, centered on Interreligious Dialogue- Learning from each other. 

We are confident we are on the right path, when we look to our Catholic leader, Pope Francis 
for inspiration… 

Pope Francis has underlined the importance of friendship and respect between men 
and women of different religious traditions. He has noted that due to increasing 
movement of peoples because of phenomena such as migration, Christians are being 
challenged to be more open to different cultures, religions and traditions. 

Quoting from his recently published Apostolic Exhortation Evangelii Gaudium, the Pope 
said "an attitude of openness in truth and love must prevail in dialogue with believers of 
non-Christian religions, despite the various obstacles and difficulties, particularly 
fundamentalism on both sides "Recognizing the fact that there are situations in the world 
where coexistence is difficult due to fear, the Holy Father underlined that the one way to 
overcome this fear, was to foster dialogue. 

Dialogue, he went on to say, does not mean giving up your identity as a Christian. On 
the contrary, the Pope stressed "true openness means remaining firm in one’s deepest 
convictions, and therefore being open to understanding others. 

We recognise that 

... Catholic schools embrace a sacred responsibility to create environments which enable each student to flourish… 
Every individual and every family who supports the Catholic ethos of the school should be made to feel welcome, 
appreciated and that they fully belong...  
Catholic Foundation Statement, Identity and Growth: A Perspective for Catholic Schools, 2018.

We look to our patron and namesake, St. Mary MacKillop, who was ahead of her time. Mary 
befriended people of other faith traditions at a time when this was uncommon and even 
frowned upon within the Church.  Mary worked for greater understanding amongst people of 
different faith traditions. In turn, Mary was offered great friendship and support, as her respect 
and loving concern for all people was greatly valued. 

In fact, when Mary was excommunicated, she was taken in by a Jewish family, who cared for 
her in what must have been a most difficult and hurtful time. This family actually paid for the 
marble slab on Mary’s tomb in Nth Sydney. 

We consider our School Vison Statement… We learn to be, to know, to do, to live together and 
to change. We live and celebrate our Catholic faith. 

Therein lies our challenge.  

We live in a world of plurality. There are many faith traditions surrounding us, where we live, work 
and play. Unfortunately, our attitudes can be largely coloured by the ignorance and influence 
of the media, social media, our friends and our politicians.  
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We live in a world of plurality. There are many faith traditions surrounding us, where we live, work 
and play. Unfortunately, our attitudes can be largely coloured by the ignorance and influence of 
the media, social media, our friends and our politicians.  

As leaders and educators of children we have a responsibility to lead the way and model truth- a 
truth that acknowledges all people regardless of gender, lifestyle, culture, nationality and religion 
deserve to live with dignity and be treated with respect.  

We believe, God created man in His own image, in the image of God He created him; male and 
female. He created them. (Genesis 1:27) ‘God created man, He made him in the likeness of 
God. He created them male and female’ (Genesis 5:1).  We have therefore, no choice, but to 
respect all people. 

I have a lot more to say on this topic. You will hear from me over the next weeks. 

This week I am in Sydney and Canberra with the year  6 children. Ms. Jennie Monaghan is acting 
Principal and Mrs. Anna Yorston is acting Deputy Principal.  

Have a great week and term everybody! 

Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Many of you would remember Mr. Nickolas Krikelis who taught here at SMMPS (2012-2017). 

Nickolas is being ordained as a Deacon in the Greek Orthodox faith next Thursday 24 
October. This is Nickolas’ next step on his journey to Priesthood. Nickolas will now be 
known as Fr. Christophoros.  

We are very excited for Nickolas and very proud that he has the courage to take such a 
radical step in such a secular world. Nickolas is witnessing to Christ in a most real and 
tangible way, as he dedicates his life to spreading the message of the Gospel. 

Congratulations Nickolas! 
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NAPLAN 
We appreciate NAPLAN as a test at a moment in time. It can be influenced by many different 
factors. I am particularly interested in NAPLAN though, as it gives the teachers and I some 
information about the direction of our school and how we are travelling in the teaching of Maths 
and English. 

I am absolutely delighted to share some outstanding news! 

I can report that ACARA (Australian Curriculum and Assessment Reporting Authority) has 
acknowledged us as a high achieving school for our significant results in Numeracy and English. 
This is based on our 2018 data. 

 
This student achievement has been demonstrated in three ways: 

I. overall gain compared to previous years; and  

II. gain compared to schools with similar students, based on the index of community socio-
educational advantage (ICSEA) level; and 

III. gain compared to other students at the same average NAPLAN starting score. 

We have been identified as a high gain school by having demonstrated substantial 
improvement in English and Numeracy as follows: 

 1. an overall gain that exceeds the national average by more than one standard 
 deviation; and 

 2. an overall gain higher than schools with similar ICSEA levels, by more than one 
 standard deviation; and 

 3. an overall gain higher than that shown by students with the same NAPLAN starting 
 score, also by more than one standard deviation. 

We have been identified as a high gain school by having demonstrated substantial improvement 
in English and Numeracy as follows: 

 1. an overall gain that exceeds the national average by more than one standard deviation; 
 and 

 2. an overall gain higher than schools with similar ICSEA levels, by more than one standard 
 deviation; and 

 3. an overall gain higher than that shown by students with the same NAPLAN starting score, 
 also by more than one standard deviation. 
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Reading Writing Spelling Grammar & 
Punctuation

Numeracy

State 82 43 80 64 89

SMMPS 108 73 99 103 111

Difference 26 30 19 39 22

The State of Victoria routinely achieves some of the best NAPLAN results in Australia. All Victorian 
schools are measured against the Victorian State average.  

This year we are also pleased to report that our current Year 5 students achieved dramatic growth 
between 2017 and 2019. They outperformed the State in Writing and they surpassed State growth 
benchmarks in Numeracy, Reading, Grammar and Punctuation, and Spelling. Our Year 3 Students 
outperformed the State in Writing and Grammar & Punctuation. They also continued a positive upward 
growth trend towards the State average in Reading and Numeracy.  

The strength of these results demonstrates that our commitment to ongoing school improvement and 
targeted teaching continues to result in growth and success for all students. 

I am very grateful to all of our teachers for their work and commitment in ensuring the children of 
SMMPS learn to read, write and count! 
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UPCOMING  EVENTS 

Monday 4th November 
School Closure Day 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday
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CANTEEN - TERM 4 
Donut Day 

31st October 

Sushi Day  
14th November  

Cookie Day  
19th November 

Hamburger Day 
28th November 

Xmas cupcakes 
11/12 - please note change of date 

Get onto flexischools.com.au to order 
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